

SHIRE OPENING Hours

8.30am to 4.30pm Weekdays (closed Public Holidays)

Licensing Closes 4pm

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING

9 December 2020

Ordinary Council
Meeting
commencing 2pm

TIP HOURS

7.30am - 4.00pm Saturday - Monday

POOL HOURS

Wednesday - Monday 11.30am - 6.30pm (closed Tuesdays)

RANGER CONTACT

24 hours / 7 days Ph: 0459 678 154

WASTE COLLECTION

Every Tuesday

RECYCLING DATES

1 December 2020 and 15 December 2020

your Shire News

INTERNATIONAL DAY OF PEOPLE WITH DISABILITY: WHEELCHAIR BASKETBALL HAVE A GO DAY

The Shire has been successful In obtaining the International Day of People with Disability Grant funded by Department of Communities to run a Wheelchair Basketball Have a Go Day! IDPWD is about increasing awareness of people with disability and celebrating their achievements and contributions to the community.



Pingelly is excited to be welcoming Clint Morgan from Rebound WA to facilitate Wheel Life; a program incorporating a brief presentation about his journey overcoming adversity as a wheelchair basketball athlete, before local Pingelly people are given the opportunity to step into a wheelchair to learn the basic skills of the game.

For more information, check out the flyer attached to this week's Shire News. RSVPs can be made by contacting Sam Kempton, Community Development Officer via 9887 1066 or cdo@pingelly.wa.gov,au.

NATIONAL ROAD SAFETY WEEK

National Road Safety Week serves as a reminder about the important role Pingelly plays as a stopover to support the wellbeing of local and regional travellers. Pingelly is unique in that Great Southern Highway passes through the CBD, so travellers are well placed to stop and support our local businesses, as well as take a rest at Memorial Park. There are also toilet and playground facilities nearby at Pioneer Park for families so their journey becomes part of their destination. For more information visit roadsafetyweek.com.au .

CATERING EXPRESSION OF INTEREST: 2021 AUSTRALIA DAY BREAKFAST

Australia Day in Pingelly will be celebrated from 7.30am on Tuesday, 26 January 2021 at the PRACC. Expressions of interest are now invited from local businesses or community groups to cater for the Community Breakfast. For more information about catering requirements contact Sam Kempton, cdo@pingelly.wa.gov.au or 9887 1066 Submissions close 27 November 2020.



your Shire News

TETRATHLON STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS: AMENDED POOL OPENING HOURS | SATURDAY, 28 NOVEMBER

The Shire of Pingelly is pleased to be welcoming the Cuballing Equestrian Club to host the swimming component of the Pony Club WA's State Tetrathlon Championships at Pingelly Swimming Pool on Saturday, 28 November.

To accommodate the event, the Swimming Pool will open to the public from 3pm on Saturday, 28 November.



CALL FOR NOMINATIONS: TOWN HALL REFERENCE GROUP



Expressions of interest from members of the community to help shape the planning and future operation of the Town Hall are open until Wednesday, 25 November 2020. Council has endorsed the community-inspired direction for a multipurpose space comprising of tourism, community and historical uses. The next step is forming a Reference Group which will comprise of representation from Council, staff and a number of community groups, as well as a representative from the: Aboriginal Community, Local Business Community and General Community. The Expression of Interest form is available to download from the Shire's website and attached to this weeks Shire News.

COMMUNITY GRANT SCHEME ROUND 2 APPLICATIONS OPEN!

Applications for Round 2 are now open until 25 November 2020 with a notification of outcome received by 17 December 2020. To access the Guidelines and Application Form visit the Shire's website. To discuss your project's suitability, contact Sam Kempton, Community Development Officer, to make an appointment via 9887 1066 or cdo@pingelly.wa.gov.au



COMMUNITY AWARD NOMINATIONS STILL OPEN

Every year the Shire celebrates its inspiring community members with the Community Service and Sportsperson of the Year Awards. Nominations for the 2020 awards are now open and close on Friday, 27 November 2020. The two recipients will receive their award at the Shire's Australia Day event to be held on Australia Day, 26 January 2021.

Facebook





Contact Us:

17 Queen St Pingelly

Ph: 9887 1066

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au

Cr Bill Mulroney:

(Shire President) Cr David Freebairn:

Cr Peter Wood: Cr Kacey Hastings:

0427 871 191

0427 877 011 0427 968 452 0410 666 056 Cr Jackie McBurney:

0427 944 456 (Deputy President)

Cr Bryan Hotham: 0477 004 157 Cr Anthony Oliveri: 0499 795 792 Cr Peter Narducci: 0417 953 386